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THIS LEGISLATION CONTAINS A MANDATED HEALTH INSURANCE BENEFIT

SYMBOL 183 \f "Symbol" \s 10 \h
As Required By KRS 6.948, The Sponsor Of A Bill And Any Member Proposing An Amendment To A Bill That Contains A Mandated Health Insurance Benefit Must Provide A Financial Impact Statement To Members Of The Committee To Which The Legislation Is Assigned Before A Vote Is Taken By The Committee On The Bill.

SYMBOL 183 \f "Symbol" \s 10 \h
A Majority Of The Committee Members Present May Request The Department Of Insurance To Review The Financial Impact Statement And Report To The Committee On The Impact Of The Legislation On Health Insurance Rates.

Summary:

All health benefit plans, including the state employee health insurance plan, must provide coverage for the full cost of one (1) hearing aid per hearing impaired ear up to $1,400 every 3 years for insured individuals under the age of 18. The hearing aid must be prescribed by an audiologist or hearing instrument specialist licensed under Kentucky statutes.The insured may purchase a higher priced hearing aid and pay the amount in excess of $1,400. The health insurer is not required to pay a claim filed by the insured for payment of the cost of a hearing aid if less than 3 years prior to the claim the insured filed a claim and received insurance payment under any health benefit plan.

According to Self Help for Hard of Hearing People, Inc.:


"Children need hearing aids to maximize their residual hearing to enable them to learn language and to participate fully in the education process. Children need new hearing aids regularly during their growth years. Therefore, this is a logical area in which to 'spread the risk' by providing insurance coverage so that more employees and family members can afford needed hearing aids."

Also according to SHHHP, the California Public Employees Retirement System provides coverage up to $1000 per insured individual every 3 years for hearing aids. 

The State of Minnesota employees insurance covers 80% of one hearing aid every 3 years as durable medical equipment at an estimated cost of 15 to 23 cents per month for a single employee and 37 to 57 cents per month for an employee and family members. 

1.
Will the coverage increase or decrease the cost of the treatment or services?

There should be no direct effect on the cost of the treatment.

2.
Will the coverage increase the appropriate use of the treatment or service?
It is possible that more insured persons under the age of 18 will have their hearing tested and more will purchase hearing aids. However, it can be argued that insured persons under the age of 18 who suffer hearing loss are likely to get their hearing tested anyway and purchase hearing aids.

3.
Will the treatment or service be a substitute for more expensive treatment or coverage?

It is contended that failure to treat hearing loss can create higher stress and anxiety levels which result in more medical visits and hospital stays. According to SHHH, studies show that persons with hearing loss are at risk of experiencing depression, anxiety, stress, and chemical dependency. Children with hearing loss left untreated will have difficulty learning language and participating fully in the education process. 
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